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We’re back in business and Drawbridge resumes 
 
Next week sees the resumption of the new normal – we’re back at school, 
all 1942 students and rising, 125 teachers and 20 administrative and 
support staff. 
 
There is no question that COVID has changed most of us – in 
understanding how we learn, what we value, what we need, what is 
important. I know that parents are exhausted by it all managing 
households and coping with on line learning. You have been magnificent 
in your support for students and the school. Who knew what Zoom was 
two months ago? Now it’s part of your everyday vocabulary and practice! 
 
As of Monday May 25, students are to return to school following their 
normal timetable for Week B. Full school uniform is expected and will be 
monitored. In other words, it’s business as usual. We have much to do. 
I will again attach the document I sent on Wednesday from the 
Department of Education  outlining fine details of many aspects of the  
return including curriculum, reporting for semester 1, school activities, 
safety and hygiene and well being. I urge you to re - read this document 
as it does clarify things and addresses the many questions that you would 
naturally have. 
 
A couple of salient points from the document are worth repeating: 
 All students are expected to attend school unless they are unwell 
 If parents believe that their child has a condition which means it is 

not safe for them to return to school, they will need to obtain a 
medical certificate. These are likely to be children with suppressed 
immune systems or undergoing treatment like chemotherapy. 

 
This means that students are either: 
 At school, OR 
 At home because they are currently unwell, in which case they 

should rest and not do school work, OR 
 At home because they have a medical certificate which states they 

are unable to return to school due to an ongoing medical condition, 
in which case work will be provided for students for the time they are 
prevented from being at school. 
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The Department of Education has stated that if a student is absent for more than three days without a 
medical certificate, this will be recorded as an unauthorised absence and followed up by the school in 
line with normal practice. Of course, good communication here on our part and yours will sort the 
matter usually. 
It is important that students not come to school if ill and if they present as ill at school during the day 
we will ensure we inform parents for ill students to be taken home. This is important at this very 
precarious time still. 
 
Added complication 
As I have stated in previous emails, we have an added complication with 26 classrooms and two 
large staffrooms housing 60 teachers out of action, due to remediation works involving  gyprocking to 
seal  ceilings. It means that A,B,D and E blocks on the upper level are out of action. The timeline for 
completion is ambitious but as you would know with building works there are hold ups and problems 
to solve. The best we can hope for, I think, is  disruption to rooming for two weeks, week 5 and week 
6 (May 25 – June 5). 
This means not just rearrangements of the allocation of rooms for students and teachers, but a 
miracle to find space out of thin air. You can’t re - room if there isn’t a room! 
This is where the creativity skills of the deputy principals have come to the fore. They have been 
determined and tireless in their efforts to find solutions that are workable. And I think they have 
managed to pull it off! 
In order for a smooth return to school on Monday we need students, with your support, to KNOW 
WHERE THEY HAVE TO GO EACH DAY. It is incumbent on us to communicate this well and 
that we will endeavour to do.  
We will email both parents and students with specific information about accessing these changes  on 
Friday May 22. 
 
Identification of potentially hazardous materials 
As advised last week, the building work is a result of proactive investigations by the Department of 
Education to identify potentially hazardous materials. This came about because at a local school of 
the same vintage as CHHS, asbestos was unexpectedly found in the roof. As a consequence, the 
department arranged for  air quality tests to be undertaken for a fortnight on all schools of the same 
era and design. This testing, conducted by an independent hygienist, revealed the presence of 
asbestos in the roof spaces of Block A,B,C and D.  Even though the air monitoring returned results 
below the minimum detection limit (ie less than 0.01 fibres/ml), the department determined that they 
would be precautionary and implement control measures including sealing any potential penetrations 
to the ceiling cavity. This ensures that any asbestos is “appropriately encapsulated”, in other words 
sealed away. The asbestos will not be touched. 
 
It should be noted that all schools have, by law, an asbestos register and like other schools of the 
same era, according to the register, there is no asbestos in the roof recorded. So this finding was 
unexpected. 
 
It should also be noted that the work will be completed in accordance with SafeWork NSW and a 
clearance certificate  will be given by an independent hygienist confirming safety for occupation. 
I will keep you fully abreast of progress as the days and weeks unfold. 
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Finally 
I never stop learning about people, leadership, problem solving and relationships in my work. The 
issues we have contended with, together , have taught me again that the community – you –  are so 
supportive, flexible, generous and informed. Thank you for your ongoing patience. 
 

Regards 
Vicki Brewer 
Principal 
 

Students of essential workers are working in the library. 
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P&C News 
A very hearty welcome back. I am very please to be once again writing to you via the newsletter. 
I am very excited to announce that we were successful in obtaining a grant through the NSW 
Government’s 2019 Community Building Partnership (CBP) program. We have approved funding of 
$30,000 and this will be put towards refurbishment of the multicourt surfaces. This will be a 
wonderful infrastructure project for the school and we are very keen to kick things off. 
 
It is also very exciting to see our canteen operational again. We also expect an imminent return for 
our uniform shop. I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our office bearers. Navigating 
this period of closure and what it has meant for us as a business has been taxing, complex, 
frustrating and quite frankly exhausting. The dedication of our team and their collective expertise has 
allowed us tick all of our compliance boxes and look after all of our staff in the process. I am thrilled 
that we have navigated this uncertainty well. 
 
We should have had our AGM this week but it will need to be postponed until further notice. 
Unfortunately, our P&C constitution has no provision for meetings to be held virtually. The 
Federation is trying to amend that but until such time we will need to wait until public gatherings are 
permitted in order to have any type of meeting. In the interim please continue to email us with your 
queries as you have been doing. 
For those of you who might be considering a position on the executive, this is a wonderful 
opportunity to get involved. We are a group of parents who are passionate about our school and 
invested in sowing into its community. If you are interested to know about the benefits of P&C 
membership, you can read about it here. Please make sure your membership is current if you wish 
to vote at the AGM or stand for a position. 
 
The P&C pays for a subscription to Parenting Ideas. I regularly include content in the newsletter. 
The webinars are free for our parent community. 
Parenting Ideas Article: Charting a new course for kids post COVID-19 
While we’ve been denied access during the COVID-19 pandemic to activities such as playing group 
sport, spending time in a café or meeting with friends, there’s been plenty of upside too. Discussions 
with friends reveal that family life has been a big beneficiary from the physical distancing measures. 
Comments such as “It’s so good to slow down,” “I cherish the time I’m spending with my children,” 
and “I’m discovering the joy of having real conversations with my teenager” point to the positive side 
of getting off the family roundabout many of us have been on. 
 
Though the restrictions placed on society are of course challenging, the imposed period of social 
isolation has provided an opportunity for parents to forge new habits that have potential to bring 
more joy and less stress to their children’s lives once the threat has subsided. Here are some ideas 
to consider while charting a new course for kids post COVID-19. 
 
1. Significant personal hobbies 

Our previous reliance on organised, adult-initiated activity to keep kids busy came at the 
expense of child-initiated hobbies and interests. The rise of personal digital entertainment and 
communication technology in recent years has also contributed to the demise of hands-on 
hobbies such as collecting, crafts and music. The Scandinavians have long valued the positive 
impact of hobbies on a person’s wellbeing and quality of life. In turn they encourage (and in 
Sweden’s case heavily subsidise) the uptake of hobbies and personal interests from a very 
young age. 

 
2.   Personal learning centres 

 Experts agree that the future of work will be characterised by constant change, requiring 
workers to continually learn and upskill if they are to adapt. Our children will need to see 
themselves as continuous learners if they are to succeed in this uncertain future. The home is a 
great place to plant this concept in young minds and there’s no better way to do this than 
establishing their own personal learning centre. Start small with a bean bag, a small book shelf 
and build from there. It’s the idea rather than the physical setting where the learning significance 
lays. 

https://www.chhspc.org.au/membership
https://www.parentingideas.com.au/
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3.  Mental health practices 
     This period in isolation has offered an opportunity to embed good mental health practices in 

children and young people. Three key health practices to continue include healthy eating, 
plenty of exercise and good sleep patterns. Add regular mindfulness practice, deep 
breathing and the opportunity to spend plenty of time in nature and you’ll be establishing a 
strong mental health and wellbeing framework for life. 

 
4.   Mix of alone and group activities 
      Life in social isolation has meant family members have had to compromise. Extroverts who 

love to be surrounded by people have had to give parents and siblings the space they need. 
Introverts who prefer their own company have been sharing their time, space and company 
with other family members. Post COVID-19, consider encouraging kids to experience a 
mixture of alone time, allowing for personal reflection and family time, which promotes family 
connection. Both are essential for healthy wellbeing. 

 
5.  Deep eldership connection 
      Increased one-on-one time between parents and kids has been a positive side effect of life 

in social isolation. The opportunity for parents to connect with children and young people 
with greater depth and meaning is a return to eldership, practised by past generations. 
Eldership, where parents shared their wisdom and their vulnerabilities with young people, 
when combined with healthy rites of passage is a time-honoured way of preparing young 
people for adulthood. 

 
This period of social isolation has provided a rare opportunity for parents to renew and refresh their 
children’s lifestyles, and in some circumstances, reboot family lives as well. It would be a waste to 
climb back on the busy roundabout of life once the COVID-19 pandemic has subsided, without 
making some positive changes to the way we live. 
Parenting Ideas Webinar: Understanding techno tantrums 
 
Key learning and discussion points include: 
 The science behind why kids and teens have techno tantrums and find it challenging to switch 

off screens 
 How to establish and enforce firm guidelines and boundaries 
 How to be the pilot of the digital plane 
 Researched based, realistic strategies to help develop healthy digital behaviours so that 

screen time doesn’t always end in ‘scream time’ 
 
How to access the webinar: 
 Grab the voucher code below 
 Use it in the online shop to reduce the webinar cost to $0 in the cart 
 Proceed to checkout 
 Place order 
 You will receive an email with instructions on how to view your webinar 
 Add webinar to your calendar from the options provided 
 Listen from the privacy of your own home 
 
N.B: If you have missed a webinar that you registered for, you can listen to a recording. This 
can be found in the dashboard section of your account. 

https://www.parentingideas.com.au/parent-resources/parent-webinars/webinar-understanding-techno-tantrumshttps:/www.parentingideas.com.au/parent-resources/parent-webinars/webinar-understanding-techno-tantrums
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If you would like to receive our minutes and be notified about our events please email us and we 
will add you to our database. 
 
Liga Hegner 
P&C President 

Uniform Shop News 
 

Opening Hours 
We expect that as of next week we will return to normal trading. The uniform shop is open be-
tween 8:15 - 11:30 Monday and Friday. Payment with tap ‘n’ go is the preferred method during 
this time. 
Students are reminded that online orders can be picked up from the uniform shop at recess any 
day we are open. 
 

 

Margaret Pritchard 
Uniform Shop Manager 

mailto:chhspc@gmail.com
https://chhspc.myshopify.com/
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Canteen News 
 

Now with students returning full time we will resume the winter menu for 2020.This has been 
attached to this newsletter and is also available on the P&C website. There will be social distancing 
measures within the canteen and in the student line up area. Only those actually purchasing should 
be in this area. Please follow all instructions given by canteen staff and adhere to the line markings 
that are in place. 
 
Thank you for your patience as we gear up again and continue to operate with limited staff numbers 
to adhere to the distancing regulations that are still in place. Don’t forget the minimum spend via 
EFTPOS is only $2.00 and payment with tap ‘n’ go is the preferred method during this time. 
 
There is no more year 7 line as we only do that for the first term to help the year 7’s settle in. If you 
have any questions 
regarding this 
information feel free to 
phone the school and 
ask to be put through 
to the Canteen. Online 
ordering is available 
as always. 
 

Diane Flanders 
Canteen Supervisor 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/
https://www.flexischools.com.au/
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